January 29,2003


�
Ted Anderson, Ken Dahlstedt, & Don Munks Skagit County Board of Commissioners Skagit County Administration Building 700 South Second Street, Room 202 Mount Vernon.WA 98273


Dear Commissioners:


I am writing in response to the discussion draft of the Guemes Island Ferry Operations Management Analysis dated October 7,2002. I have two areas of concern.


The analysis provides virtually no discussion or evaluation of ferry system compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA) and the provision of services to the mobility impaired. I believe this is covered by Title II of the ADA. It is also possible that Title I of ADA which I believe addresses employment opportunity also warrants attention by the county, but that is not the focus of my concern. The ADA is now nearly 13 years old, and it appears to me that numerous accessibility issues remain to be addressed in the land side portions of the system, in the shore to ferry boat connection or transition, and on the ferry boat itself. It is also appropriate to seriously evaluate compliance with ADA of the alternative service that is provide to ferry customers during planned or scheduled car ferry outages or haul outs. During those outages, disabled passengers are particularly impacted and are faced with very difficult transport decisions including not traveling to and from the island. The ADA is a landmark national civil rights law that has among its aims the maximization of independent mobility of disabled persons using public transportation. Unless a thorough analysis of the Guemes ferry's compliance with ADA has been accomplished otherwise, I believe one is warranted in the context of this Management Analysis.


My second concern is the lack of adequate consideration in the analysis of after hours ferry service for medical emergencies, fire emergencies and law enforcement emergencies. It is my assertion that ferry service procedures for these emergencies and possibly others need to be formalized. This should be accomplished in coordination with appropriate Guemes Island, Anacortes and Skagit County officials and personnel. I refer you to Guemes Island Fire Chief Carl Meinzinger's recent proposal which addresses at least a portion of the issues to which I refer.�


Thank you for your attention to these matters. ��Sincerely,���Terry Ebersole


5308 West Shore Road


Anacortes, WA 98221
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